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Grand Knight’s Message 

Worthy Knights, 

 

It’s September and the summer months are behind us except for the heat! 

 

Students are back in school. With this we have already hosted one FIT Spaghetti 

Night and the Soccer Challenge is slated to begin. One Tootsie Roll drive has been 

completed. The Assembly is planning the Fall Family Picnic and will take place on 

Sunday, October 16th. This is sure be a great event as is it was last year. We need 

your help and participation for all these events and activities to be successful. 

 

Thanks to Frank Altro and his team for the great Hawaiian Night event.  

 

We have begun collecting funds the ASAP (Aid and Support After Pregnancy) 

Program. 

 

We are in the process of starting a Baptismal Cross Presentation program. A 

baptismal cross (specific for baby boy or girl) will be presented to the family at the 

baptism of their child by a Knight. Funds have been approved for the crosses. This 

will be coordinated in conjunction with Deacon Joe Moran. 

 

Congratulations to: Norm Kuehn- August Knight of the Month 

Frank & Rita Sapienza Family - August Family of the Month 

 

Congratulation and welcome new Knight Harry Weaver. 

Welcome new transfer Knight William Martin. 

 

Congratulations to Joe Widmayer who completed his Fourth Degree in 

Exemplification (in person). 

 

All things in His name, 

Mike Deschaine 

Grand Knight                        
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Navigator’sBLog 

 

Worthy brothers and sisters, Sir Knights – 

Serve God, Country and Family in all things and at all times by keeping the 

tenets of our Holy Faith at all times in all things in all adversity and in 

times of confident peace.  Amen 

 

 

Vivat Jesus – Christus Rex! 

Into the breach – “Be Not Afraid!” 

St Pope John Paul II Assembly #2932 

SK Terrence Galvin, Faithful Navigator 

6725 Babcock St., Malabar, FL 

(321) 508-5729        TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

 

 

                          

HONOR GUARD: If you are interested in helping with Honor Guard duties, please contact SK 

Ron Hoenig at 618-604-8664. For those Sir Knights who do not have regalia, we do have some 

donated to us that would help alleviate the cost for those interested, until you are able to 

purchase your own. Ladies and Sir Knights if you have regalia that you are not using or have no 

longer need of and would like to donate or sell for the nominal price, please call one of the 

above Knights. 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Message

 

Hello worthy Brothers, 
 
Benefits of Participation 

 

1.  Provides you with a sense of purpose 

 

You may be able to find your purpose through volunteering and becoming part of something greater 

than yourself. For instance, if you’re retired, unexpectedly unemployed or have lost a loved one, 

helping others can give your life new meaning and keep you mentally stimulated. 

 

2.  Provides a sense of community 

 

Volunteering can help you feel connected to those you are helping in the community. This experience 

may make you want to get involved with other aspects of your community, such as local politics or 

advocating for programs you believe are important. 

 

3.  Helps you meet new friends 

 

Volunteering is a great way to meet new friends as well as strengthen existing connections with 

friends, family or coworkers. As a volunteer, you’ll typically interact with people from diverse 

backgrounds, which allows you to learn other perspectives. 

When you choose an organization or cause to volunteer for, consider the people you’re volunteering 

alongside did as well. Sharing a common interest will help you build closer relationships with those 

around you. 

 

4.  Increases your social skills 

 

Volunteering gives you a chance to talk to new people and sharpen your social skills. By spending a lot 

of time working with others and using social skills, like active listening and relationship management, 

you’ll have the opportunity to develop your future personal and business relationships. 

 

5.  Improves Self-esteem 

 

Volunteering may boost your self-esteem and self-confidence. When you do something you feel is 

worthwhile and valuable for your community, it gives you a sense of accomplishment that may help 

you feel more fulfilled about your life and any future goals. 
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Borrowed from Indeed Career Center 

 

John Palazzo Jr. 

Deputy Grand Knight Council 7408 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



District Deputy Message

 

Worthy Sirs, 
 
The third month of our fraternal year is among us. Membership is progressing 
slowly.  This time last year we had 16 new members in the district.  To date we have 
9, with one council not bringing in any. If you can't get your candidates to an " in-
person" exemplification, the State offers a virtual exemplification every Thursday 

evening at 7 PM on the State website. 
No later than Sept. 15, all required council members should be Safe Environment compliant.   
Also, September is the month to start planning and holding your parish soccer challenge.  
District Soccer Challenge is scheduled for Saturday, October 8 at Melbourne Central Catholic 
High School.  Registration is at 9AM with challenge starting at 9:30 AM. 
Lastly, I have sent out a request for all district council members to spend 1 minute praying the 
Prayer for Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney for the healing of Jacob Grillo and the 
Grillo family at 3 PM on Sunday, Sept. 4.  
 

Larry Davis 
District Deputy 
District 30 
(321) 412 – 2191  
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Pro-Life Corner 

 
At the August Social Meeting, our guest speaker was Joanne Kennedy 
from Essential Pregnancy Center located in the Bayside Lakes area of 
Palm Bay.  She talked about what Essential Pregnancy Center does and 
the services offered.  She also answered questions from the audience.  

Essential Pregnancy Center was the place we gifted the last Ultrasound Machine.  At the 
meeting I had the pleasure of handing her a donation check for $250.00. 
Coming up on October 2nd will be the annual National Life Chain.  I’m hoping for a large 
turnout.  Roe has been defeated but Abortions are still happening and they happen here in 
Florida. 
 
Mark & Patty Zarraonandia:  Life Director – Pro-Life Couple 
PFOY 
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Ladies Auxiliary News 

 

Dear Ladies and Knights, 

First, I would like to thank everyone for their prayers these past few days while 

my husband had heart bypass surgery. He is doing well and on the road to 

recovery. 

The Ladies are back in action and looking forward to a great year. We’re seeing 

more and more Ladies coming out to our meetings and activities. We are planning to hold our 

Card Party once again this year on October 15th. We hope to see you there for a fun 

afternoon. 

Our Genesis House Baby shower will be held at our morning meeting on October 11th. Please 

save your change to fill a baby bottle and plan to bring a small gift. And our next morning 

meeting on September 13th will be a Pizza party. Come join us for some fun. 

And as always gentlemen, please let your wife or significant other know we’d love to have 

them join our Auxiliary. The only requirements we have are that they are Catholic and over 

the age of 18. 

‘Act as if what you do makes a difference. IT DOES.’ William James 

Andrea Smith 

President 
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Spiritual Notes – Deacon Frank 
 

What are we called by God to do? We are Parents and Grandparents! God has 
given the responsibility to guide and protect our children, to bring them up 
knowing that God has given you the responsibility to teach them right from 
wrong, to believe as generations before us had believed in Christ in God in the 
Holy Spirit. Teachers in schools are required to teach the things that are of life, 
what is needed to become useful to become self-sufficient in reading, writing, 
arithmetic.  Wood shop, cooking and a few assorted things needed in life. It is not 
their job to teach religion, as this is a churches responsibility as it is with the 

parents at home. If we are afraid to teach them what God has left for our parents and their 
parents and theirs then we somehow have not placed the strength of Faith in them. It is like the 
devil on one shoulder and the angel on the other, who then will win? Are you afraid they will not 
speak to you if you try to guide them? Are they that far out in left field (The far left!)  That the 
devil has gotten his way and filtered into their mind which way he is leading them. Maybe I’m too 
strong in words maybe I’m too far right in my thoughts but don’t you think you have gotten to 
where you are in life by following that path in life that is a bit hard to follow? The right way may 
be the hardest but remember, Gods way is always the right way! Tell these children that feel they 
are adult enough to do it their way, that it may not be the right way! of course you may be afraid 
that they will never talk to you again how did Jesus feel with some of his words? There will be a 
day when they will say “Mom, Pop, Grandmom, Grandpop was right”, when there is no 
commitment, it becomes easy come and easy go! If you think that over half marriages turn into 
divorce, what do you think no marriage just living together would become as a percentage? There 
is no commitment so whenever someone else comes along that strikes the sex glands with a Wow 
check that out? No ring no commitment turns out to be a here today…gone tomorrow situation. 
Someone will be hurt very deeply and emotions will go crazy. Off to see mom and pop, “I don’t 
know what happened we were happy one day and the next I get slammed, with a goodbye.” What 
happened here? There is a reason someone does not want to make a commitment could it be 
you’re here now until someone else comes along I would like better. Someone will get that used 
feeling, I wasted so many years of my life for nothing! No commitment no future! I have seen it 
before in my 42 years a clergyman, just sitting and talking to people in this situation.  
REMEMBER GOD IS THE PILOT AND YOUR JUST ALONG FOR THE RIDE! FOLLOW HIS DIRECTIONS! 
GOD’S LOVE AND BLESSINGS BE YOURS. 
      Senior Deacon Francis Falotico, SOSM Knights of Columbus, Life Member, Forth Degree. 
Chaplain. 
                                                   Saint Joseph’s Catholic Church  
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The Insurance Guy 

Blessed Michael McGivney & Protecting Families 

Every September a non-profit organization known as Life Happens coordinates the Life Insurance 

Awareness Month campaign. This campaign is dedicated to informing people about how important 

life insurance is to protect their families. Life insurance is a cornerstone of a family’s future financial 

security.  

Blessed Michael McGivney certainly knew how important life insurance was to a family. But many 

members don’t understand how involved Fr. McGivney was in developing the Order’s insurance 

program. According to Christopher Kauffman, the author of the centennial history of the Order, Faith and Fraternalism, 

The History of the Knights of Columbus 1882-1982, one of Fr. McGivney’s two main reasons for founding the Order was 

“the need to protect families during sickness and death.” (pg. 17) Kauffman goes on to say that Fr. McGivney “spent his 

energy in promoting the insurance feature.” (pg. 35) Originally, when the Order was founded, there was no such thing 

as an “associate member.” Everyone was insured; that was one of those two primary reasons for joining.  

While the Order is now well known for its charitable works and strong advocacy for the most vulnerable, strengthening 

men in their faith and protecting them and their families with life insurance were twin catalysts in forming the Order. 

While young Catholic men still seek to strengthen their faith, we know families still need protection from untimely 

death. This mission remains just as important today .  

In an attempt to make every member and every eligible Catholic man aware of how important life insurance is, the 

Order has made a substantial investment. The Order has provided me with a high-tech, state of the art financial needs 

analysis platform that can help us determine where you stand today. It can help me formulate a strategy for you and 

your family and offer meaningful insurance and financial solutions…a strategy specific to your family and your 

situation.  

The analysis can be done in the comfort of your home or virtually. What can life insurance provide? Peace of mind and 

security.  

Vivat Jesus! 

John Barfield, FIC, FICF, MDRT 

407-433-5421 

John.barfield@kofc.org 
 

 

 

mailto:John.barfield@kofc.org
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Columbus Club Corner 
 

Hello Brother Knights: 
 
I would like to thank everyone that helped make the Hawaiian Knight a 
Great Success! 
 
We had a profit of $1396.00 to use for maintaining our building and 

grounds. 
 
Shirley for the Baskets and buying most of the supplies - Also preparing the Salad 
James for being our Bartender - We collected $171.00 that was donated back to our Council. 
Charlie and Frank for parking the cars 
Ron, Mike, Tom, Tony, Rick, Jonn, Shirley doing dinner serving 
Terry for doing the ham and other cooking and Anne for also helping 
Pat and Nancy and Donavan for doing the dispersing of Raffles and Door Prizes 
Mike for going around for the 50/50 and raffle tickets 
Mary for cutting the cake and serving hefty slices  
Laura and my wife Anne for doing the door and early ticket sales 
Julie, Laura, Pat, Nancy, Rick, Tony, Ellen, Dominick, Anne that set up the room and clean up 
Joe Petrick for working in the kitchen cleaning up all evening 
Our DJ Joe Calutti, donated back 1/2 of his billing to us as a donation  
If I missed anyone I sincerely apologize! 
 
If any of you wish to join the Columbus Club we can use your help. Call me: 540-429-2626 
 
In the month of October we will be power washing and resealing and painting the outside of 
the Hall building, pruning all trees and other repairs. We can use your help - please 
volunteer.  
All Volunteers will be served cold drinks and hot dogs. 
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Community Activities Director  
 

Worthy Brother Knights, 
 

Friday Family Feast – Chairman Brother Terry Galvin and Brother Jerry Morris  

We now serve Chicken 

Worthies let’s get out of the house and support our Friday Family Feast. We serve a variety of great meals at a 

reasonable price! Every Friday Council 7408 prep the oven, makes the coleslaw and all the side dishes in anticipation 

of our customers for our Friday Feast.  We prepared and served over 50 meals cooked to order between 5 and 7pm 

this past Friday and we expect more during the coming weeks.  We will be opening at 5:00 pm and taking orders up to 

7 pm. Great family atmosphere and satisfying meals in the safe environment of our Hall! 

We need your help! We need servers, prep-chefs and set-up and clean-up crews to help our guests enjoy 

Terry Glavin, 321-508-5729, Michael Deschaine, 321-698-2136 or James Krempasky (585}-964-7528 

 

Bingo – Chairman Ron Hoenig and Brother Ben Adamo 

The doors open at 5:00 pm for Monday Night Bingo. The Jackpot for the big game is up around $800.00.  While some 
of our games have payouts around $150.00. Food and Drinks are being served. We have Hamburgers, and Fries on the 
Monday night menu. Our Chicken salad sandwiches, and Hot Dogs are also popular items. Take a break from the 
mundane routine and get out Monday Night to hone your Bingo skills. Many attendance prizes are given out regularly. 
You can have a light dinner and pick up an ice cream treat at the Mid way break. Look forward to seeing all of you on 
Monday evenings. 

 

Hawaiian Night Chairman – Frank Alto 

 We had a trip to the Islands on Aug 13th. The hall was decorated in all its Island decor. Guests were greeted with Leis 

and big smiles!  

Terry and his crew prepared a scrumptious meal centered around his famous ham. With sides of mashed potatoes, 

corn, salad, rolls, and a great cake! Served up by Gerry, Rich, Terry, Frank, and Mike Schrabel. Back in the kitchen 

Jerry and Joey Petrick kept everything moving. We had great entertainment, and easy dance music for our crowd. 

James kept us refreshed from behind the bar. Tickets for the 50/50 .and raffle baskets were brisk. There were about 

15 baskets raffled off and a lot of door prizes given out. Pat Farrell helped Terry to MC the event. Donavan Galvin was 

a big help distributing the evenings prizes.  

Thanks to everyone who stayed after and helped clean – up!  You are appreciated! 
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FIT Spaghetti dinner – Joe Giesler and James Krempasky 

We served the FIT spaghetti dinner on August 17th we had help from our volunteers! James prepared about 18 lbs. 

of Spaghetti, while Shirley and Charlie prepared our garlic bread. John Palazzo and Charlie, prepared plates, for Tom 

Trembly and Nicolas Palazzo to distribute, while Joe was busy with drinks and salads. We served about 35 students - 

many of them twice. Cleaning up the kitchen went fast with all the volunteers. Thanks to our volunteers James 

Krempasky, Shirley Hollink, Tom Trembly, John and Nicolas Palazzo, Brad, and Joe Widmere. 

 

Tootsie Roll Drive for Special Needs - Joe Giesler  

Council 7408 was out in force on August 27th soliciting for our Special needs kids. We kicked of the morning with 

coffee and donuts at the Palms Crossing Publix on Palm Bay Rd. The foot traffic was brisk as shoppers and volunteers 

were dodging rain drops most of the day.  Even with the sky’s threating rain, we had a very successful collection for 

Special Olympics. We couldn’t be successful with our community programs without our brothers caring and being 

active in our council! A big shout out to our super star volunteers! Tom Trembley, Joe Giesler, Ben Adamo, Tony 

Krzeminski, and Robert Allaire.  

 

These events are coming up Quick! 

Knights of Columbus Council 7408 Soccer “Free Kick” Challenge September 14th 

Knights of Columbus Soccer “Free Kick” Challenge is scheduled for September 14th at St. Joseph School. We will meet 

at School at 9:00 am for our local soccer event. The kids try to score points by kicking the ball through 5 different 

quadrants that divide the goal.  Our winners will be eligible to compete in the district competition that will take place 

at the MCC on October the 8th.  Let me know if you can help out during the event. 

Joseph Giesler 404-933-8784 

Tootsie Roll Drive for Special Needs - Joe Giesler  

Council 7408 will collect funds for Special needs kids on Saturday September the 24th. This is our last scheduled 

Tootsie Roll drive for 2022. Contact me to reserve your spot on our roster!  

Joseph Giesler 404-933-8784. 

Have a blessed month! 

Vivat Jesus 

Fraternally, 

Joe Giesler - Community Program Director 
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2022-23 Knight of the Month & Family of the Month Awardees 

 

July: 
Knight of the Month:  SK Terry Galvin 
Family of the Month:  Bob and Claire LeMay 

 
August: 
Knight of the Month: Norm Kuehn 
Family of the Month: SK Frank and Rita Sapienza 
 
September: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
October: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
November: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month:  
 
December: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
 

January: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month:  
 
February: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
March: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
April: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
May: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
June: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 

 

 

Knight of the Year: 
Family of the Year: 
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Calendar of Events 
Happening in August 

Month Date 
Event 

 1 Assembly Meeting 4th Degree 7:30PM 

 2 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 3  

 4  

 5 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 6 
Ladies Aux. Meeting 11AM 
Officer & Director Meeting 7:30 PM 

 7  

 8 Council Meeting & 1st Degree 7:30 PM 

 9 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 10  

 11  

 12 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 13  

 14 
K of C Soccer Challenge 9am at 
St. Joe School 

 15  

 16 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 17  

 18  

 19 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 20  

 21  

 22 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM   

 23 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 24  

 25 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM   

 26 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 27  

 28  

 29  

 30 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 31  
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Information 

 Meetings 

(All meetings are at the Council Hall 

unless otherwise announced) 

Fourth Degree  

First Thursday at 7:30 PM 

General Council (Business)  

Second Thursday at 7:30 PM 

Columbus Club  

Second Thursday at 6:30 PM 

General Council (Social)  

Fourth Thursday at 7:30 PM 

First Degree  

TBA by Grand Knight 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Brian J. Baker 

Paul A. Cahalan 

Edward F. Cavanagh 

Charles Chen 

Kevin T. Clement 

Joseph R. Farrelly 

Joseph A. Giesler 

Joseph F. Gould 

Larry M. Hyland 

Frank Marotti 

Michael J. McDermott 

James M. Murray 

Timothy A. Ratzlaff 

Charles E. Reiman 

Michael A. Stallings Sr. 

Robert M. Schultz 

Eugene O. Therrien 

Anthony W. Tungol Sr. 

Dimas Jose Valentin 

Rev. Andrew Wawrzycki 

Mark Zarraonandia 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Ken Adams 

Lorraine Callagy in memory of Gene Callagy 

Michael & Sue Deschaine 

Terry & Mary Galvin 

Rick DiCicco 

Harry Vadney 

Hector Colon 

Tony Krzeminski 

Gerry Morris 

Ben Adamo 

Bob & Sue Burgess 

James & Shirley Krempasky 

Ron & Judy Hoenig 

Joseph R. Gagliano 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Terry and Mary Galvin 

Mark Schiro (RIP) 

Brian and Angie Volman 

Cost to be a Booster is $5 per name or $10 a 

couple.  See the Financial Secretary for $5 

payment 

Get Listed in our 
Boosters Club 

Robert and Maria Hoe 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Joe and Denise Giesler 

James Krempasky and Shirly Hollonk 

Anthony Kreminski 
Patrick Farrelly 

Theodore and Maria Krus 
Robert and Sue Burgess 

Frank Wahla 

Ben Adamo 

Ron and Judy Hoenig 

 

 See the Faithful Comptroller for 

payment 
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Information Cont. 

 

 

List of Brothers & Sister who Rest in Peace 

Peter Cote, John Pordon, Michael Finn, Robert Lannon, Fred Marano, 

Robert Meehan, Fred Mercier, Leonard Miller, Edward Parsley, Tim 

Chasey, Joseph Rinando, William Bloemen, Nannette Apel, Tony 

Colandrea, Kenneth Jaques, Doug Kalcik, Kevin Roberts, Frank Ferrante, 

Tim Holcomb, Fred Weinert, Nicholas Fiasconaro, Alrico Eric 

Macrorenhas, Juan Ferras, Gene Janutolo, Michael Uhaul, Rene 

Laimont, Mel Broom, James Duffy, Kenny Derenthal, Msgr. Cleo 

Schmenk, Linda Boland, Antoinette Kaye, Dorothy Mulligan, Irene Ryan, 

Bernard Seman, Fr. Edward Hamilton, Albert Sorrentino, Chester Milza, 

James Grossman, Pete Hoffman, Tom Boland, Ann Coyne, 

Bob Goldback, Thomas Opalewski, John Landry, Bill Holmes, Marcia 

Falotico, Bob Calarco, John Davis, Edward J. Dudek, Walter Carper, 

Mary Farrelly, Claudia Benifeito, Robert Rossman, Berle Kruempel 

Dennis Yangco, Mark Schiro, PGK, PFN, FDW Bob Burgess, 
 

  

 

 

May they rest in peace and in the care of our Lord.  Please pray for 

these brothers and sisters who have gone to their eternal reward. 

 

Council Information 

Address 

6725 Babcock St. 

Malabar, FL  32950 

321-312-6480 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 60778 

Palm Bay, FL 32906-0778 

We're on the Web! 

See us at: 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website
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   Pictures from August 
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More Pictures from August 
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                                                  RENT OUR HALL! 
 
 

                                      
 
 

1. Security deposit - $450.00 on all rentals (refundable)  
2. Kitchen Rental - $50.00 

3. Whole Building - $150.00 per hour 

4. Kitchen (East) Hall - $150.00 per hour 

5. No Kitchen (West) Hall - $75.00 per hour 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 



21 

 

           

 
 
 
 
 
 


